

STATE OF MICHIGAN

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY



LANSING

December 9, 2019

Mr. Bob Cannon Clinton Township WSSN: 01480 County: Macomb

40700 Romeo Plank Road

Supply: Clinton Township

Clinton Township, Michigan 48038-2900

Dear Mr. Cannon:

SUBJECT: Lead and Copper Monitoring of Drinking Water Taps

The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) received your results of lead and copper tap monitoring conducted between **June 1** and **September 30**, **2019**. The calculated 90th percentile values are listed below. Please retain this information for your records.

Action Levels	90 th Percentile Value	# of Sites Above Action Level	Range of Individual Results
Lead 15 parts per billion (ppb)	1 ppb	0	0 ppb-4 ppb
Copper 1.3 parts per million (ppm)	0.0 ppm	0	0.0 ppm-0.2 ppm

If the 90th percentile value for either lead or copper is greater than 0, it must be reported on your 2019 Consumer Confidence Report (CCR), due to our office, your customers, and the local health department by **July 1, 2020**. The following statement must also be included in the CCR, regardless of the lead and copper levels:

If present, elevated levels of lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated with service lines and home plumbing. [NAME OF UTILITY] is responsible for providing high quality drinking water but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components. When your water has been sitting for several hours, you can minimize the potential for lead exposure by flushing your tap for 30 seconds to 2 minutes before using water for drinking or cooking. If you have a lead service line it is recommended that you run your water for at least 5 minutes to flush water from both your home plumbing and the lead service line. If you are concerned about lead in your water, you may wish to have your water tested. Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1-800-426-4791 or at http://water.epa.gov/drink/info/lead.

Mr. Bob Cannon Page 2 December 9, 2019

If you have questions, please contact me at 517-242-3997; JacksonH@Michigan.gov; or Lead and Copper Unit, Community Water Supply Section, Drinking Water and Environmental Health Division, EGLE, P.O. Box 30817, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8311.

Sincerely,

Heather Jackson, Environmental Quality Analyst

Lead and Copper Unit

Community Water Supply Section

Drinking Water and Environmental Health Division

cc: Mr. Charles Bellmore, Clinton Township

Ms. Mary Bednar, Clinton Township

Ms. Mary Lynn Semegen, Great Lakes Water Authority

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF CLINTON

REGULAR MEETING OF THE WATER ADVISORY COUNCIL MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD, 2019

PRESENT: MARY BEDNAR, PUBLIC SERVICES DIRECTOR

CHUCK BELLMORE, WATER DEPARTMENT ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT
BARRY MILLER, BUILDING DEPARTMENT SUPERINTENDENT
JOIE WEST, CLINTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE
MARTHA HIGGINS, CLINTON TOWNSHIP RESIDENT

A regular meeting of the Water Advisory Council was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in Room #200 of the Clinton Township Civic Center. No persons from the public were in attendance at any time during this meeting.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Mary Bednar stated there were no deletions but there was one add-on as follows:

At the first meeting, the council shall elect from its members a chairperson. The election of a chairperson shall be made agenda item one and all other agenda items listed will follow accordingly.

Motion by Ms. West, seconded by Mr. Bellmore, to approve the agenda with the addition of the chairperson election as amended to be Item #1 and all other items to follow. Roll Call: Ayes – Bednar, Bellmore, Miller, West, Higgins. Nays – None. Motion carried.

#1 Election of a Chairperson

Motion by Ms. West, seconded by Ms. Higgins to nominate Mary Bednar as Chairperson of the Clinton Township Water System Advisory Council. Roll Call: Ayes – Bednar, Bellmore, Miller, West, Higgins. Nays – None. Motion carried.

#2 Discussion of Statewide Advisory Council Activities

Mary Bednar passed out the Statewide Drinking Water Advisory Council Activities Update document dated August, 2019 and highlighted their activities such as making informational resources available to local Water Advisory Boards and conducting an informational webinar in the near future.

#3 Review of the Drinking Water Monitoring Program in Clinton Township

Mary Bednar passed out the most recent addition of the Clinton Currents newsletter that contained the annual Drinking Water Consumer Confidence Report. Mary Bednar pointed out the fact that the Lead and Copper test report indicates that Clinton Township is in full compliance with Lead and Copper regulatory levels and there have never been any exceedances for Lead and Copper in Clinton Township. Joie West asked if Clinton Township is sampling everywhere for Lead and

Copper. Chuck Belimore stated that beginning this calendar year Lead and Copper sampling was increased from eighteen samples every three years to thirty samples yearly. Joie West then asked Mr. Bellmore if that was enough samples for Clinton Township. Mr. Bellmore stated that the number of samples to be collected in the Clinton Township Drinking Water Distribution System was determined by the State of Michigan Drinking Water Regulatory Agency known now as EGLE. The number of samples required for Lead and Copper is determined by the population served and the compliance history of the Drinking Water System. Clinton Township banned the use of Lead Water Service Pipes back in 1956. Mr. Bellmore also stated that the drinking water supplied to Clinton Township from the Great Lakes Water Authority and the City of Mount Clemens are both treated with corrosion inhibitor to protect water pipes from leaching Lead into the drinking water.

#4 New Business

Mary Bednar then presented a public education video from the American Water Works Association entitled "Together, Let's Get the Lead Out". Everyone on the Water Advisory Council agreed that a link should be posted on the Clinton Township Website as an educational tool. Mary Bednar also stated that she has additional Lead Educational Flyers that she would email to everyone on the Water Advisory Council prior to posting on the Clinton Township Website.

ADJURNMENT

Motion by Ms. West, seconded by Ms. Higgins to adjourn the meeting. Roll Call: Ayes – Bednar, Bellmore, Miller, West, Higgins. Nays – None. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Chuck Bellmore, Assistant Superintendent of Water & Sewer Charter Township of Clinton